TOWN MANAGER’S REPORT
FOR THE APRIL 10, 2018 TOWN COUNCIL MEETING

Sidewalk Repairs, Project No. 2018-01

On Monday, April 9", a pre-construction meeting was held to discuss the timeline for this
project. In attendance was Sam’s Construction, Kercher Engineering and myself. The work
involves the furnishing of all labor, materials, transportation, tools, supplies and equipment
necessary to remove and replace existing sidewalks and/or driveway aprons that have trip
hazards and cross slope issues in Avon Park, Savannah'’s Landing and Hunters Run.

Re-Roofing Wallace A. Melson Municipal Building, Project 2018-03

EDiS Company has prepared the contract for this project. The Town Solicitor has reviewed
and approved the contract. A pre-construction meeting will be scheduled with CTA Roofing,
EDiS Company and myself in the near future to discuss the timeline for this project.

Bond Counsel Dinsmore & Shohl Conference Call

On April 8" a conference call was held with Tim Anderson, Bond Counsel with Dinsmore &
Shohl LLP, Jamie Schlesinger, Director for PFM Financial Advisors, Dennis Schrader,
Sandra Peck, and myself to discuss the draft ordinance required for the proposed bond
refinancing.

2017 Tree City USA

Ocean View again received a 2017 Tree City USA designation by the Arbor Day Foundation
in honor of its commitment to effective urban forest management. Ocean View achieved this
recognition by meeting the program’s four requirements: a Tree Committee, a tree-care
ordinance, an annual forestry budget of a least $2 per capita and an Arbor Day observance
and proclamation. This year Arbor Day will be celebrated on Friday, April 27" by planting a
tree that will be donated to the Town by the Delaware Forest Service.

FY19 Operating, 5-Year Capital Improvement and Water Fund Budgets

Draft #5 of the FY19 Operating, 5-Year Capital Improvement Plan and Water Fund Budget
was discussed at a budget workshop held on April 3, 2018. All changes discussed during
the workshop are reflected in the final Budget Ordinances and will be presented for adoption
at the April 10" council meeting.




